Anderton Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th March, 2018
at the Community Centre, Railway Road, Adlington at 7.30p.m.
Present:       Councs.   N. Smith                                      P Pilling                                    
                                     T Blackburn                                I Horsfield                                J Appleyard  
Clerk – D Hesketh                             
                                                                                               
Apologies: B Shaw

Counc. Horsfield opened the meeting and reminded members of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters arising on the agenda. There were none.

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 23rd January were taken as read (all councillors provided with a copy prior to meeting) & approved. The minutes were then signed by the chairman.

2) Reports 
a) Cllr Horsfield reported that the PACT meetings had not yet been reinstated.
b) Cllr Appleyard reported on the SE Parishes meeting and the planned project for the provision of additional car parking near to the Jubilee Playing fields.
c) Cllr Smith reported on the Rivington and Brinscall Local Advisory Group Meeting.

3) Matters arising from the minutes:
a)   Bolton Road proposed Puffin Crossing. Correspondence has been received from LCC Cllr Kim Snape, however concerns over the proposed siting of the crossing and the possible use of a box junction still remain. Resolved Clerk to contact Cllr Kim Snape re-iterating our concerns and asking to be updated on all further progress. 
b) Squirrel Lane Litter Bin. This has been removed by CBC at the request of United Utilities. The area is well used by dog walkers and picnickers and the original bin was well used.  Resolved - Clerk to contact CBC to ascertain possibility of either a replacement being installed or an alternative site being made available.
4) Financial Matters: 
Current a/c £3,5370.10              Deposit a/c £6,867.15 Cash in hand nil
a) Clerk’s expenses. £49.25 - approved
b) Letter from Adlington and District Senior Citizens requesting a donation. Resolved to donate £100
c) Receipt from Adlington Town Council for Remembrance Sunday donation -  noted
d) Confirmation from CBC of 2018/19 precept submission – noted

5) Correspondence:
a) Magazine from PNFS. Cllr Pilling will attend the AGM if possible.
b) Email re Central Lancashire Open Space and Playing Pitch Strategy. Resolved to await outcome of discussion at forthcoming Chorley Liaison meeting before taking any further action.
c) Email re library events. Noted
d) Details of Royal British Legion Silent Soldier appeal. Resolved - Clerk to contact Adlington Town Council to ascertain possibility of a joint purchase.
e) Emails and photos regarding road traffic accidents in the vicinity of Headless Cross. Resolved - Cllr Horsfield to formulate a letter to Lancashire Road Safety Partnership.

6) Planning Applications:
a) 17/01113/ADV Advertisement consent re Coop  Foodmarket. Council’s comments posted on CBC planning web site. Revised plans noted.
b) 18/00123/FULHH. Single storey front extension 10A Lees Road. – noted no comments.
c) 18/00148/FUL Siting of four storage containers on land opposite The Mill Barn Grimeford Lane (retrospective) – Council comments posted on planning web site.
d) Various licensing applications from Home Farm. – noted
e) 18/00239/FULHH New roof to existing flat roof rear extension including elevational alterations. Oakley House Shawes Drive. – noted no comments.

7) Matters of Report:
a) The Adlington Circular Walk Group has now been disbanded and the residual bank balance of £50.49 paid into the Anderton Parish Council bank account. Clerk to distribute to Adlington Town Council, Heath Charnock Parish Council and pay outstanding expenses.
b) Noted that Highways land adjacent to the motorway bridge has now been transferred back to former ownership. 

8) Other matters:
a) New Data Protection regulations will come into force in May. Resolved that Clerk keeps Council up to date with developments and future training courses to be provided by CBC.
b) Crime figures reporting. Resolved that clerk will contact Nicola Jackson CBM for Adlington to ascertain if figures can continue to be supplied to us.
c) Fly posted signs have again been erected near to the motorway bridge. Clerk to report again to CBC.

The meeting closed at 9.35 p.m. Next meeting – Tuesday, 22nd May 2018 AGM at 7.00 p.m. Council meeting at 7.30 p.m.    
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